
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held at 7.45pm, Tuesday 17th October 2017 at 
Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Barry Luther, Cllr Sara Granshaw, Ian Pringle, David Bartholomew (OCC) and Paul Harrison (SODC).
104/17 Apologies for absence Richard Berkley 
105/17 Declarations of interest None
106/17 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from Tuesday 19thSeptember 2017 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by Barry Luther and seconded by David Woodward.


107/17 Matters arising from the minutes All items are on the agenda 
108/17 Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) OCC has submitted a bid of £500m to fund transport infrastructure for Didcot Garden Town, West Oxfordshire Garden Village & north of Oxford. This is part of other work to secure investment in transport, schools & hospitals to meet future needs of Oxfordshire to 2040 b) Oxfordshire’s Director of Public Health has published his 10th Public Health Annual Report. It can be found at http:mycouncil.oxfordshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=148&Mld=5106MORE c) a £1m Transition Fund has helped schemes for 0-5yr olds to start at locations formerly served by Children’s Centres. Some funding remains & interested community groups should contact localities@oxfordshire.gov.uk d) eight new centres will provide support for more than 500 older people or those with specific needs. 3,200 sessions are provided with transport by staff from the Community Support Service e) Free electric blanket testing is available from OCC Trading Standards & Fire & Rescue Services during October. Call 01865 898642 or email: communityengagement@oxfordshire.gov.uk to book f) OCC does not object to the residents of Foxhill Lane undertaking repairs but needs to be consulted on the choice of contractor, specification and proof of £10m public liability insurance g) the bid for raising the Playhatch road was unsuccessful. OCC is now deciding on priorities for future bids and Cllr Bartholomew asked Councillors to assess the feeling of residents re the pursuit of this. h) the work on the A4155 embankment is on schedule and on budget i) Berkshire councillors and officers are anticipating that the 3rd bridge might be built in the next 5 years. This is opposed by Cllr Bartholomew as representative of local Parish Councils but Oxfordshire Councils have little interest in the process. Cllr Bartholomew suggested that letters be written to engage Councils further.
109/17 District Councillor’s Report Cllr Harrison reported that a) SODC are returning to Crowmarsh in 2 yrs b) Public consultation on a draft joint housing delivery strategy is open till 23rd October. Visit the website to comment c) the full council approved the Local Plan and the publicity period is open till Nov 22nd. There is a drop in event in Henley on 21st Oct 10am – 2pm at Henley Town Hall d) The Govt proposes to update the criteria for disqualifying individuals from being elected, holding office as an local authority member or directly elected mayor. See https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/645454/Disqualification_criteria_for_councillors_and_mayors.pdf
e) 30,000 households still have to respond to the yellow letters for the annual electoral register canvass f) a councillor grant is available for between £500 & £1000. Details are on www.southoxon.gov.uk/grants g) the Govt funding for homelessness has increased due to SODC success in prevention. Extra funding means more can be spent on prevention h) Extra garden waste collections mean that twice the normal amount can be put out in the w/b 23rd October i) Waste collection is now made by 2 vehicles. Residents are reminded that both main waste and food waste are collected on the same date but not at the same time j) Pumpkins can be cut up and placed in the food bin or left whole for collection after 31st Oct k) A new online lottery is being set up early next year working with Aylesbury Vale District Council.
110/17 Public Question Time/Correspondence. 
111/17 Financial Position  
111.01/17 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
111.02/17 The October accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £3,576.13 were agreed. Sara Granshaw proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Barry Luther.  Some cheques had been signed earlier by David Woodward. All agreed. (Clerk to action) 
112/17 Planning Matters
New Applications
P17/S2982/ P17/S2982/HH New ancillary out-building with store over. The Homestead Sonning Eye RG4 6TN This was recommended for approval with a comment from the PC.
P17/S2583/FUL Proposed conversion of existing barn to form guest accommodation ancillary to the farmhouse (As per Heritage Impact Assessment submitted 14.08.2017) Amendment No 1 – dated 14th August 2017 Dunsden Farm House Dunsden Green Dunsden RG4 9QG
P17/S2584/LB Proposed conversion of existing barn to form guest accommodation ancillary to the farmhouse (As per Heritage Impact Assessment submitted 14.08.2017) Amendment No 1 – dated 14th August 2017 Dunsden Farm House Dunsden Green Dunsden RG4 9QG
Applications Granted
P17/S2583/FUL Proposed conversion of existing barn to form guest accommodation ancillary to the farmhouse (As per Heritage Impact Assessment submitted 14.08.2017) Amendment No 1 – dated 14th August 2017 Dunsden Farm House Dunsden Green Dunsden RG4 9QG
P17/S2584/LB Proposed conversion of existing barn to form guest accommodation ancillary to the farmhouse (As per Heritage Impact Assessment submitted 14.08.2017) Amendment No 1 – dated 14th August 2017 Dunsden Farm House Dunsden Green Dunsden RG4 9QG
113/17 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall The Chairman had been asked to request that the Parish Council sign the legal charge that guaranteed that SODC would receive the amount of the grant if the village hall experienced difficulties, the renovations were not completed and the hall had to be sold. The Parish Council discussed this and expressed its concerns that the work had commenced before the Parish Council had had sight of the agreement or been requested to sign the legal charge. It was decided that the Chairman would contact the Village Hall lawyer to clarify whether the sale of the Village Hall was feasible in the unlikely event of the failure of the project. (Chairman to Action)
114/17 Applications for Grants & Donations The grants and donations had been previously agreed and the cheques were signed ready for distribution. (Clerk to Action)
115/17 Allotments The Clerk reported that rents were coming in. Letters asking those who were not keeping their plots in good order to relinquish their tenancy had been sent. (Clerk to Action)
116/17 CAGE/Gladman Outline Application Gladman are appealing against the Planning Committee decision to refuse the application.
117/17 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces 
117.01/17 The BT Kiosk on Dunsden Green was discussed and Ian Pringle has assumed responsibility for overseeing its renovation.
117.02/17 The Clerk has not had a response from the owners of the Coppa Club. The response from the enforcement team confirmed that the continued use of the car park after the planning application had been refused was in the hands of the legal team.
117.03/17 Despite the extra through traffic the unofficial diversion through Binfield Heath and Playhatch has not been as bad as was expected. 
118/17 Minerals The next Caversham Quarry liaison meeting is on Thursday 19th October at 3pm. (Chairman & Vice Chairman to attend)
119/17 Risk Assessment The risk assessment was reviewed. It was necessary to add the new picnic table and the purchase of the telephone kiosk from BT to the items listed. (Clerk to Action)
120/17 Local Plan Richard Berkley is to be asked to review the Local Plan in the light of the CPRE e-mail forwarded to Councillors. (Clerk to Action)
121/17 Matters for future consideration As there was urgency for the Village Hall paperwork to be signed off it was decided that meeting dates would be adjusted: the clerk to arrange a meeting with a limited agenda for Nov 7th ; the November meeting then to take place on December 5th. (Clerk to Action)
The meeting closed at 10.10pm.



Date of next meeting: November 7th 2017

